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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
           NEWSLETTER – 01.10.21

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                           E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                                       @htseaton (twitter)
Covid

Thank you to everybody who has helped us to protect our school community over the last four weeks by being vigilant and taking pupils for PCR tests if showing symptoms OR if living in a household where parents/siblings/ guardians have tested positive for Covid. This has helped to quickly identify both symptomatic and non -symptomatic cases within our school community so they could isolate. The main symptoms to look out for are temperature, cough, loss of taste and smell, symptoms such as sickness, lethargy, headache and runny nose are also known symptoms and have also led to the identification of positive Covid cases. Whilst children under 18 or double vaccinated adults are no longer required to isolate if they have been in close contact of a positive case, the recommendation is to seek a PCR test. We are positively encouraging this so as to prevent the spread in the school and wider community. Whilst lateral flow tests can identify cases PCR tests remain more accurate and reliable hence the government’s recommendation to seek one if living in a household with a positive case 

Our Covid email covid@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk remains the contact route for reporting suspected cases and results for PCR tests.

Holiday Dates for Your Diary 2021/2022

22nd Oct 
School Closes

1st Nov 

School Reopens

17th Dec

School Closes

4th Jan

School Reopens

18th Feb

School Closes

28th Feb

School Reopens

8th April

School Closes

25th April
School Reopens

2nd May

Bank Holiday – School closed
27th May
School Closes

9th June

School Opens
21st July

School Closes for summer holidays

Cross Country

Well done to all our KS2 pupils who ran in today’s Cross Country event held at St Aidan’s Primary.  All pupils showed perseverance and great sporting attitudes, completing each race in full.  A further well done to the 12 pupils who qualified for the Cross Country Town Final in two weeks time.  This resulted in a shield being awarded to school for the highest number of qualifiers.
Seaton Crew
A letter was emailed this week to inform parents/guardians that Seaton Crew will be closed due to staff training on Monday 8th November.
Winter Coats

Now that the weather is changing can we please ask that children come to school in appropriate outdoor clothing i.e. waterproof winter coat, hat and gloves.  Children are outside at break and lunch times and need a coat to wear.  Can you also please make sure that all items of clothing have their name and year group on.

Tempest Photography – Wed, 20th October
Tempest photography will be in school on Wednesday, 20th October, to take individual and sibling photographs.  If your child has PE on that day can we ask that your child comes to school in their school uniform.   

Tag Rugby
Well done to the girls / boys Y6 Tag rugby team who ho competed at West Rugby Club on Thursday.   Both teams showed fantastic teamwork with the boy’s team qualifying for the town finals and Millie Dawson being awarded a trophy in recognition of her sportsmanship and participation. 

Year 2 Hall Hill Farm Visit

Year 2 thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Hall Hill Farm this week, it was long awaited due to Covid. The weather was kind, meaning all activities could go ahead. All children behaved exceptionally throughout and the leader there commented on our great questioning and enthusiasm. Photographs of the trip have been shared on our class Twitter account @mrsbull_y2.

Morrisons ’ It’s Good to Grow’
Morrisons supermarket are running a Good to Grow’ scheme from 6th September-24th October. If you or any family members shop at Morrisons and use MyMorrisons app or card then you can receive grow tokens for school.  For every £10 you spend either in store or online you will receive 1 grow token which you can donate to our school using the app.  From 1st November school will be able to redeem Grow Tokens against a wide variety of gardening equipment.  More information can be found at www.itsgoodtogrow.co.uk
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








